## March 27, 2017

at 6:29pm the Edgewood City Council met in a regular meeting.

Council members present, Pendleton, Dunn, Smith, Goode, Fitzgerald and Steve Steadham as Mayor. Also present was City Administrator Petra Marley and City Secretary Kathleen Jordan. Prayer was led by council member Pendleton and pledge led by council member Smith.

There were 3 visitors present.

After reviewing the financials, a motion was made by council members Pendleton and Dunn for the council to approve the Consent Agenda consisting of the February 27, 2017 minutes and paying of the expenses.

**Motion Carried 5-0** 

Departmental Reports were given by City Administrator Marley and Chief Hammonds.

Notable Department Update: Sharon Byrd submitted her resignation for retirement effective April 27, 2017. She started employment in July of 2000 and is retiring 3 months shy of 17 years of dedicated service.

Upon a motion made by council members Dunn and Goode, the council voted to adjourn the Edgewood City Council meeting at 7:26 p.m.

**Motion Carried 5-0** 

Mavor

City Secretary